Goodyear crafts deal that keeps jobs in Akron
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Akron – Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co. is pledging to keep about 2,800 jobs in Akron for at least the next three years in return for public assistance in the upgrading of its internal power system.

Goodyear’s power plant provides heat and electricity to the tire maker’s headquarters and other facilities in Akron.

Keith Price, spokesman for Goodyear, said part of the existing power plant dates from the 1920s. He said the modernization will cost about $18 million and will result in more efficient energy generation that will be less costly to the company. He said the improvements will include upgrading power distribution throughout the sprawling Goodyear complex in Akron.

The Ohio Department of Development, the Cleveland-Cuyahoga County Port Authority, the Summit County Port Authority and the city of Akron have combined efforts to provide financing for the project, Price said.

He said Monday that he could not supply details of the financing, which will be outlined in further detail at a Wednesday news conference in Akron. Price said some of the financing has not been completed.

Gary Failor, executive director of the Cleveland-Cuyahoga County Port Authority, said his agency is involved in the project because it is good for the region.

“This is cheaper money than they could get from their own lenders,” Failor said of the financing that the public agencies would provide Goodyear through bond sales and loans. Goodyear will pay off much of the debt within the next nine years, Failor said.
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